
 

December 18, 2019 
 
 
 
The Honorable Richard Durbin,  
428 Senate Dirksen Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
 
Dear Senator Durbin: 
 
On behalf of the nearly 2 million members of The American Legion, I write to express our support for Joint 
Resolution 56, providing for congressional disapproval of the rule submitted by the Department of 
Education relating to, "Borrower Defense Institutional Accountability." The rule, as currently written, is 
fundamentally rigged against defrauded borrowers of student loans, depriving them of the opportunity for 
debt relief that Congress intended to afford them under the Higher Education Act. Affirming this position 
is American Legion Resolution No. 82: Preserve Veteran and Servicemember Rights to Gainful 
Employment and Borrower Defense Protections, adopted in our National Convention 2017. 
 
Thousands of student veterans have been defrauded over the years – promised their credits would transfer 
when they wouldn’t, given false or misleading job placement rates in marketing, promised one educational 
experience when they were recruited, but given something completely different. This type of deception 
against our veterans and servicemembers has been a lucrative scam for unscrupulous actors.  
 
As veterans are aggressively targeted due to their service to our country, they must be afforded the right to 
group relief. The Department of Education’s “Borrower Defense” rule eliminates this right, forcing veterans 
to individually prove their claim, share the specific type of financial harm they suffered, and prove the 
school knowingly made substantial misrepresentations. The preponderance of evidence required for this 
process is so onerous that the Department of Education itself estimated that only 3 percent of applicants 
would get relief. 
 
Until every veteran's application for student loan forgiveness has been processed, we will continue to 
demand fair and timely decisions. The rule that the Department of Education has promulgated flagrantly 
denies defrauded veterans these dignities, and The American Legion calls on Congress to overturn this 
regulatory action.  
 
Senator Durbin, The American Legion applauds your leadership in addressing this critical issue facing our 
nation’s veterans and their families.  
 
 

For God & Country,  
 
 

James W. "Bill" Oxford 
National Commander  
The American Legion 


